
Tony and Kathy Duarte Award 

This award was established by generous donations from family, friends and colleagues 

of Antonio (Tony) Duarte and Henriqueta (Kathy) Duarte, a husband and wife who 

worked for many years with Memorial University of Newfoundland. Tony was Supervisor 

of Laboratories for the Engineering Department. Kathy was a Lecturer in Spanish 

language for the Department of French and Spanish. They both loved working at 

Memorial University and built many lasting friendships among their colleagues. This 

Award reflects the special connection that Tony and Kathy had with Memorial. Valued at 

a portion of the income on the endowment, it will be granted annually on a rotating basis 

to students in the Faculty of Engineering and Applied Science and the Department of 

Modern Languages, Literatures and Cultures. In years where the award is granted to 

students in the Faculty of Engineering and Applied Science, recipients may be in any 

year of study in any undergraduate engineering program, and preference will be given 

to those that demonstrate interest in the application of engineering solutions to real 

world social inequality problems (e.g., clean water, affordable housing, environmental 

remediation, etc.). In years where the award is granted to students in the Department of 

Modern Languages, Literatures and Cultures, recipients may be in any year of study in 

the undergraduate Spanish program. In both instances, preference will be given to a 

student with demonstrated financial need. The recipient must meet the minimum 

academic requirements for an award as defined by the University. This award will be 

granted by the Senate Committee on Undergraduate Scholarships, Bursaries and 

Awards on the recommendation of the Dean, Faculty of Engineering and Applied 

Science or the Head, Department of Modern Languages, Literatures and Cultures as 

appropriate. 

 


